FINAL


Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation
April 14, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Bob McCarthy (BM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Tracy Priestner (TP), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB) 

Absent:
Kevin Rioux (KR)


Also Present:
Terry Provencal (TA)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/jmx-ysuh-goq OR DIAL IN TO THIS NUMBER: +1 845-275-3417‬, PIN: ‪136 991 172‬#
Minutes:
4/7 were presented for approval.  CB motioned and BB seconded and all were in favor with TP abstaining.
Budgets:
Westport Community Schools:
Gary Reese (GR), Superintendent, Michelle Rapoza (MR), Business Manager, Melissa Sousa, Asst for Business, School Committee: Tony Viveiros, Melisss Pacheco, Michelle Orlando, Nancy Tavares and Nancy Stanton-Cross were in attendance.  TP began with her presentation.  Budget is 3% over FY20 with $19,340,617. This constitutes 84% salaries.  GR went over his presentation of what was increased and the trials of trying to match the administrator's number of 54% of the total budget for FY21.  Additionally, there are more cuts to be made due to the COVID-19 pandemic which will most likely results in cuts of staffing which will directly affect programs offers the students at the school.  GC asked if there would be any avings due to the current shutdown.  GR said there would be but there are additional costs that will be incurred such as preschool salaries with no income coming in.  MR is in negotiating with the bus companies to a reduced payment per their contract.  GR said the BOS is forming a committee of the school, fincom and BOS to help discuss the budget cuts and come up with a plan.  GR said the number he has to meet right now is $18,996,102, a $344,515 difference.  GC asked about the article for the roof at the elementary school.  GR said a feasibilty study was done and it hs been submitted to the MSBA.  TS said that it was on CIPC for $1 mill in previous years.  It was also discussed that if there were any savings in FY20, they would purchase the chromebooks and take the article off town meeting.  
FY21 Overall Budget:
KAR said at last nights BOS meeting, they are forming an advisory committee with the school and fincom to work on the budget.  GC said if any member had interest in being part of it to send an email to the clerk.  KAR spoke on her latest budget rollup and the deficit is at $114,523.  GC said we need to make sure the administrator is involved in the next meeting so we can discuss how confidence his cuts are.  KAR said she will forward any changes to the committee.
Annual Town Meeting:
Discussion began around if the committee wanted to vote on any of the articles held over from the last meeting.  It was a clear decision to wait until better numbers on the FY21 budget were had and the presentation of the school department at the next meeting.  GC said there is not yet a date for town meeting except that it will not be May 5th.  The Moderator has been speaking to other Moderators regarding this issue.  

Liaison Reports:
GC went around and asked each member if they had any updates.  All did not have any.

Other:

NONE
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:15 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by TS and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on April 28th at 7 p.m. as a virtual meeting with remote participation only.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk
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